## RADNOR TOWNSHIP POLICE DEPARTMENT

301 Iven Avenue Wayne, Pennsylvania 19087-5297 (610) 688-0503 ¤ Fax (610) 687-8852

## William A. Colarulo Police Superintendent

TO: A Staff Traffic Committee Meeting was held on March 18, 2015 and was attended by Paul Bazik, Public Works; Lieutenant Christopher B. Flanagan; Officer Ray Matus and Officer Mark Stiansen, Traffic Safety, Jennifer Spottiswoode, Radnor resident, and Mary Ann Donnelly, Administrative Assistant.

RE: STAFF TRAFFIC COMMITTEE MEETING HELD IN THE POLICE ROLL CALL ROOM, WEDNESDAY, MARCH 18, 2015, 10:00AM.

## **NEW BUSINESS:**

1. Radnor Elementary requests permission to hold the 6<sup>th</sup> annual SMART Run on Sunday, April 26, 2015 at 0900 hours.

The Staff Traffic Committee recommends approval of the 6th Annual SMART Run on Sunday, April 26, 2015 t 9:00 am. Highway Patrol reviewed the application and all applicable documents have been executed. Approximately 500 runners are expected to participate in this race. An extra duty detail officer will be required for this event to assist with traffic control.

2. David Van Dyke requests permission for the Hill Top Preparatory School to hold the 4<sup>th</sup> annual 5k on May 16, 2015 at 0900 hours.

The Staff Traffic Committee recommends approval of the 4<sup>th</sup> Annual Hill Top Preparatory School 5k Run to be held on Saturday, May 16, 2015 at 9:00 am. Highway Patrol reviewed the application and all applicable documents have been executed. Approximately 200 runners are expected to participate in this race. An extra duty detail officer will be required for this event to assist with traffic control at 737 South Ithan Avenue.

3. St. Katharine of Siena requests permission to hold the 5k run on Saturday, May 9, 2015 at 0900 hours.

The Staff Traffic Committee recommends approval of the 5<sup>th</sup> Annual St. Katharine's of Siena School 5k Run to be held on Saturday May, 9, 2015 at 9:00 am. Highway Patrol reviewed the application and all applicable documents have been executed. Approximately 250 runners are expected to participate in this race. An extra duty detail office will be required for this event to assist with traffic control at the intersection of Conestoga Road and South Aberdeen Avenue.

4. Radnor Police are requesting that all VASCAR lines be repainted.

The Public Works Department will consider thermoplastics which has a long service life and good visibility with an approximate 3 year life span. Previously water based paint has been

used on pavement markings. It is low cost but traffic and snow plowing wear it away in about a year.

5. Resident Jennifer Spottiswoode has safety concerns regarding speeding on Brooke Road.

Traffic counts were completed in 2014 and the average speed was 41 MPH; speed limit on Brooke Road is posted at 25 MPH.

Petition is required with 80% of residents' signatures on Brooke Road and 60 % on secondary streets; however, Jennifer Spottiswoode is unable to collect signatures at this time.

Jennifer Spottiswoode would like the following placed on record, speed issues on Brooke Road continues, drivers are passing school buses and she would like more police presence. Staff Traffic suggested facilitating a meeting with the RTSD regarding the bus stop. The Police Department has not received any complaints regarding school bus violations, at this location.

Highway Patrol Unit will continue to conduct speed checks and monitor the speeding situation.

Speed boards will be placed and Patrol will have Brooke Road on rotation with added patrol.

## **OLD BUSINESS:**

1. Status of installation of school zone on Radnor Chester Road at Radnor High School.

The speed limit on Radnor Chester Road is currently 35 MPH and students do walk to school at this location. Staff Traffic is requesting an update from Steve Norcini on installing a school zone at this location.